Minutes of the Burton Pidsea Parish Council Meeting held on 
Monday 13th November 2017 at the Burton Pidsea Primary School

Present:	Cllr S Willie in the Chair, Cllr J Smith,  Cllr D King,  Cllr N Taylor, Cllr K Sadler, Cllr S Parker, Cllr J Smales, Cllr P Barker and Cllr N Sellar 

1768	Public Participation session
	There were no matters raised for discussion
1769	Apologies for absence
	There were no apologies
1770	Declaration of Interests
i)	To record declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.  Members declaring interests should identify the agenda item and type of interest being declared
ii)	To note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below
	There were no dispensations to note
1771	Approval of the Minutes of a meeting held on 9th October 2017
The Minutes of a meeting held on 9th October were approved as a correct record of proceedings thereat
1772	Matters Arising
i) 	Community Grant Fund – following discussion it was RESOLVED that a “community fund” be established up to £500.00 subject to future budget provision
	ii)	Yorkshire Water compound – Main Road – clerk to continue to pursue
1773  Matters Pending
	i)	Greens Lane – narrowing – verge “creeping out” into road – next agenda
	ii)	Tree – car park Memorial Hall requires pruning – it was reported that the tree 
 has now been pruned back – RESOLVED noted 
iii) Request – seat/bench Carr Road (top end)  - matter ongoing
iv) Request – zebra crossing outside school – the chairman read a letter from ERYC confirming that they could not pursue the installation of a zebra crossing outside the school – RESOLVED noted
v) Conifers at Yorkshire Water treatment plant – the clerk confirmed that Yorkshire Water were not willing to take any action to prune trees – RESOLVED noted
vi) Pond - Millennium Park – a)	clearance – the Chairman reported that this work had been completed – RESOLVED noted	b)    signage – it was reported that “dogs must be kept on a lead” signage had been erected and a notice had been placed in the newsletter.  It was RESOLVED that the clerk check bylaws in relation to dogs in Millennium Park
vii) Parking outside Burton Pidsea Primary School/school signage – Following discussion it was RESOLVED that the new school headmistress be invited to attend the next meeting and that quotations be sought to provide signage as discussed
viii)	Village traffic issues 	a)  30mph waste bin stickers – Cllr P Barker reported that stickers had been provided to the majority of properties on Main Road and that Burstwick PC has expressed an interest in obtaining stickers also – RESOLVED noted
1. 40mph speed limit on approach to village – the Chairman read a letter from ERYC confirming that they are unable to site “speed monitoring strips” within 200m of speed limit signs – RESOLVED noted
1. Repainting of “SLOW” signs – matter ongoing
1. Road width – Church Street – Following discussion it was RESOLVED that i) a “build out” be requested on Church Street ii) school children be asked to design signage – this matter to be discussed with the head mistress at the next meeting
ix)       Training – use of speed cameras by the public – matter ongoing
x)	Roadside bank collapsing between “Springfield” and drain bridge due to road traffic – matter ongoing
xi)	Footpath outside “The Chestnuts”, “Woodstock” and Church Street – uneven – matter ongoing
xii)	Junction Jubilee Lane/Main Road – survey – The Chairman read a letter from a resident regarding the Jubilee Lane/Main Road junction – RESOLVED noted pending the receipt of a decision from ERYC in relation to the recent survey
xiii)	Christmas lights switch on event 2017 – Cllrs P Barker and N Taylor gave details of arrangements made.  It was RESOLVED that Cllr N Taylor forward final details to all members
ixv)	Overhanging hedges around the village – the Chairman confirmed that letters had been sent to properties with overhanging hedges from Burton Pidsea PC and ERYC asking that they be pruned back – RESOVLED noted
xv)	Land at Greens Lane – update – the Chairman read a letter from ERYC outlining enforcement action to be taken – RESOLVED noted
xvi)	Overhead power line – Mucky Lane – leaning – RESOLVED no further action
1774	Bus Service to Hedon
It was RESOLVED that Cllr N Taylor confirm the need for insurance for 2018 to the next meeting
1775	Accounts for payment November 2017
It was RESOLVED that the following accounts be noted for payment for the month of November:-
	Salaries November			£169.00 (includes £9.00 refund for stamps)
	Stickers				£95.04
	T Grassby				£1220.90
	Memorial Hall Cttee			£2757.17
1776	Wind Farm Funds
Cllr D King gave details of the Burton Pidsea WFF and confirmed that the next panel meeting is on 19th February 2018 – RESOLVED noted
1777	Planning Matters
Application number 17/03276/PLF | Erection of single and two storey extensions to rear and side | 1 Bengey Cottages Main Road Burton Pidsea East Riding Of Yorkshire HU12 9AY – RESOLVED no objection
Planning Decision: Retention of existing garage Location: Lugano Main Road Burton Pidsea East Riding Of Yorkshire HU12 9AX Applicant: Mr & Mrs Rowe – APPROVED – RESOLVED noted


1778	Cemetery/Churchyard 
i) 	to receive a report from Mrs C Taylor for the month of November 2017 – it was RESOLVED that the clerk confirm with ERYC when hedges will be cut in the churchyard and that the cemetery supervisor be asked to amend the word “base” to “plinth” in relation to the installation of memorial vases
1779 	Parish Paths Partnership
i)	Bridleway no. 3 – Cllr D King confirmed that trees have been pruned back and that the footpath surface around Manor Farm is very badly “churned up”.  Members were informed that there is a 4x4 vehicle parked at St Peters Walk blocking the pathway it was RESOLVED that the Chairman report this to ERYC
ii)	Woodland – there was nothing further to report at this time	
iii)	Tree – bridleway St Peter’s Walk – there was nothing further to report at this time
1780	Memorial Hall 
i)	New build – the Chairman confirmed that redevelopment works are well under way and the opening ceremony has been arranged for Saturday 19th May 2018 – RESOLVED noted
ii)	Playground – Reference was made to the “Harry Brown fund” (value £1000) paid over to the parish council accounts previously will be required by the playground fundraising group at some time in the future – RESOLVED noted.  Members were also reminded about the fund raising event at The Nancy pub on 19th November at 7.30pm
1781	Matters raised by members of the public
i)	Ditch at western side of village requires continued maintenance by new owner of adjacent field
1782	Correspondence
i)	Letter of thanks from the Church in relation to heaters purchased - noted
1783	Information/Future Business
	There was no information/future business






